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To:
MPA Faculty

From:
Larry, Cheryl and Mary 

RE:
Developing Extended Education Offerings

Agenda item for November 17 MPA Faculty Meeting

We recently met with Bill Bruner and Amy Betz to discuss the possibility of launching a Certificate program beginning in Fall, 2004.  Some of this information has already been shared with you in an email and it was also presented, in brief, to the Advisory Board at their last meeting.

We began the conversation talking about our original idea of offering certificates that parallel our concentrations.  Our original plans were to offer certificates in Public and Non-Profit Administration, Public Policy and Tribal Administration.

Over the course of our conversation with Bill and Amy, we began to shift our thinking away from the generic certificates and toward more specific certificates.  As we talked, we realized that there was little excess “supply” in our current offerings – at the very least, we don’t know, yet, how things will develop over the next year or so with regard to demand for our required and elected courses.  We also discussed potential problems with competing with other certificate programs, especially the SPSCC program (even though this is an undergrad certificate).  And, we worried about “cannibalizing” the MPA program through offering certificates that are, essentially, mini-versions of the concentrations, minus the Core.

Whether or not a Tribal Certificate is offered along side the Tribal concentration is still an open question – as the Tribal program is already structured and there appears to be excess supply in Tribal concentration programs, it may be fairly straight-forward to develop a Tribal Certificate.

Bill suggested that we think about developing certificates that are targeted and that fill holes in our existing curriculum.  We immediately began discussing two possible offerings:  a certificate in policy (probably health policy) and a certificate in non-profit administration.  We agreed that if we launched a program next fall, we would stick to one offering and would offer it as a test or pilot program.

We latched onto the non-profit administration idea for two reasons:  1) we don’t appear to have room in our existing health policy programs for certificate students and we agreed that developing a certificate in policy would take some significant planning; and 2) we have significant holes in our curriculum in non-profit administration.  There are many outstanding questions about whether there is enough demand in our market (Thurston County) for a certificate in non-profit administration as well as questions about whether or not we would be competing with already existing training and support venues in our market.  If we pursue this idea, these questions will need answering.

The idea behind a certificate program is that the courses will be offered off-budget, the faculty (an adjunct, teamed with a MPA faculty member would be best but we’d have to work that through to see if it is feasible) will be paid out of the revenues from the certificate courses, the certificates would be at worst, revenue neutral and at best, revenue generating.  Any revenues generated would be shared with the MPA program (creating a much needed discretionary budget).  In addition, certificate programs will also be offered as electives to matriculated MPA students.  We also discussed the idea of offering these programs in an off-campus location (perhaps the Olympia Center, downtown).

Based upon research done two years ago, we agreed that a certificate should be made up of four, four-hour courses for a total of 16-quarter hours.  The Extended Education program will do all the work needed to get Admissions and Records up to speed and will work with us on marketing and promotion.  

We discussed a structured approach for this pilot Certificate program, consisting of the following four courses:


Strategic Management of Non-Profits


Development/Grant Writing for Non-Profits


Human Resources in Non-Profits


Assessment and Evaluation in Non-Profits

Questions around admissions criteria remain open.

We also discussed offering 2-hour courses targeted toward market needs.  And we discussed working with ASPA and others to offer symposia for credit through the Extended Education program.

As you know from Nita’s email, she shared these ideas with the Advisory Board.  It seems the Advisory Board remains very much focused on us using our capacity to develop training courses and to focus on skill development (may be very different from the intentions underlying certificate programs).  Following is her report:

Board members had a lively discussion about the Certificate Program.  Consensus:  start small with 2-hour classes of skill modules.  Greatest need in state government now: training in how to write a business plan for the new “employee business units” formed under collective bargaining to compete with private sector bids.  Consensus:  any offering should be based on a market analysis and easy to understand what skill is being presented (general concern that “non profit administration” is too general).  Summer 2-week intensive programs were discussed as a good vehicle.  Other topics that were suggested as needs in agencies were integrating technology with program management; technology capacity; changing processes to incorporate human resource management in the context of collective bargaining (local governments have experience in this and can be resources).

